
 

 

 
No. 254/18 
 
1st May 2018 
 
 
 
Dear Colleague, 
 
CWU CONSOLIDATED ACCOUNTS 2017 
 
LTB 236/18 contained the published questions tabled regarding the above.  That LTB also contained a 
question from the Greater Mersey and SW Lancs Branch that we informed Branches we would answer 
upon return from Annual Conference. 
 
The question and the answers to it are reproduced below.   
 
“Please could you give a separate breakdown of expenditure of the following committees:  NEC, T&FS 
Industrial Executive and Postal Industrial Executive to include any substitution costs, subsistence, 
travel costs and central billing.” 
 
Substitution costs incurred within the Postal Industrial Executive totalled £25,526. 
 
Central Billing costs within the Postal Constituency were £789,904 but these were offset by a reduction 
in the collection charge from Royal Mail of £423,575. 
 
Subsistence costs were, on Postal Executive business £121,633, on TFSE business £19,389 and on NEC 
business £135,120. 
 
Mileage costs were, on Postal Executive Business £51,215, on TFSE business £7,022 and on NEC business 
£51,716. 
 
Travel costs were, on Postal Executive business £74,643, on TFSE business £13,893 and on NEC business 
were £76,643.  
 
Any enquiries regarding this Letter to Branches should be addressed to the Senior Deputy General 
Secretary’s Department on telephone number 020 8971 7237, or email address sdgs@cwu.org. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Tony Kearns 
Senior Deputy General Secretary 
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